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Epistle – Heb 11:32–12:2a; Gospel – Mt 10:32-33, 37-38 &19:27-30, TONE 8  

 

DIVINE LITURGIES FOR THIS WEEK 

Sunday of All Saints, June 11, 2017 
9:00 AM Lit. For God’s Blessings on Our Parishioners 
11:30 AM Lit. + John Ilek r/by Helen and Jeff 
Monday, June 12, 2017 
No Liturgy Scheduled 
Tuesday, June 13, 2017 
7:30 AM Lit. + Helen, Frank Morgan - Legate 
7:00 PM MOLEBEN TO THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS 
Wednesday, June 14, 2017 
7:30 AM Lit. + Goldie Kodan r/by Daughter Arlene and 
 Grandchildren George, Cindy and Steve 
Thursday, June 15, 2017  
7:30 AM Lit. + Ray Otlowski r/by St. Ann Society 
Friday, June 16, 2017 
8:45 AM Lit. + Roseann Keegan r/by ACS Faculty 
Saturday, June 17, 2017  
8:00 AM Lit. +John, Catherine, Andrew, Mary Bodnar; 
 Rose Chanel - Legate 
5:00 PM Lit. Michael Safko r/by cousin, Susan C. Mysak 
2nd Sunday After Pentecost, June 18, 2017 
Father’s Day 
Epistle – Rom 2:10-16; Gospel – Mt 4L18-23 
9:00 AM Lit. Living Fathers of Our Parish 
 Pan. + Deceased Fathers of Our Parish 
11:30 AM Lit. For God’s Blessings on Our Parishioners 
 
 

Moleben to the Sacred Heart of Jesus 
 Moleben will be sung on Tuesdays in June at 7:00 
p.m. Come to Church and join us in praise of the love of 
Jesus for us. 
 
St. Ann Society 
 A meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 13, 
following the 7:00 PM Moleben Service. 
 
Liturgy Schedule:  For the months of July and August the 
Sunday schedule will be 9 AM Ukrainian, 11 AM English. 
 
“Friends of the Festival” 
$200.00 – Irene Dochych 
$100.00 – Natalia Brandafi 
$100.00 – Vasyl & Anna Kitchoula 
$100.00 – Matvyyshyn Family 
$50.00 – Maria Dzeva 
$50.00 – Iryna Borsa 
                                  
Volunteers Needed!  

Our parish festival  is approaching and we WE NEED 
YOUR HELP the day of the festival! We hope you will be 
available to help wherever you are needed. Sign up on the 
Volunteer sheets in the church vestibule.   
 
Silence in Church  
 I remind you of the  proper decorum due to God’s 
house. The public part of the Liturgy ends with the final 
“Amen” but the Liturgy continues at the altar with the 
ablution prayers and the un-vesting prayers. Besides that, 
some people would like to have a silent time of prayer. 
Please take your socializing to the narthex or the church 
hall downstairs. 
 
Congratulations 
 Congratulations and Best Wishes are extended to the 
following upon receiving the  Holy Mysteries of Christian 
Initiation: Baptism, Chrismation and Holy Eucharist: 

LILY ROSE PLUNKETT,  
Daughter of John and Catherine (Shatynski) Plunkett 

DYLAN MACHO ROSADO,  
Son of Anthony and Chloe (Richarson) Rosado 

ETHAN ALESSANDRO FLATI,  
Son of Massimo and Maria (Iacuzio) Flati 

 
Spring Dance Concert  
 A concert organized by groups that are learning how 
to dance every Monday and Tuesday evening in the parish 
school will be held SUNDAY, June 11 at 12:30 p.m. in the 
school auditorium.  Come support Ukrainian art and 
culture.  Free admission. 

  
Sunday of All Saints 
 The Sunday following Pentecost is dedicated to All 
Saints, both those who are known to us, and those who 
are known only to God. There have been saints at all 
times, and they have come from every corner of the 
earth.  They were Apostles, Martyrs, Prophets, Hierarchs, 
Monastics, and Righteous, yet all were perfected by the 
same Holy Spirit. The Descent of the Holy Spirit makes it 
possible for us to rise above our fallen state and to attain 
sainthood, thereby fulfilling God's directive to "be holy, 
for I am holy" (Lev. 11:44, 1 Peter 1:16, etc.) 
  
ACS Principal To Retire After School Year  
 Mr. Michael Szpyhulsky, principal of Assumption 
Catholic School, (ACS), Perth Amboy, announced his 
retirement from the position of principal and return to the 
classroom of ACS, at the June 7, 2017, faculty meeting.  
Under his guidance ACS received accreditation from 
AdvancED, instituted an accelerated math program 
including eighth grade algebra I opportunities, and 
initiated usage of the Powerschool and Google Docs 
programs. 
 Fr. Ivan Turyk, administrator of the Assumption 
Catholic Parish and School, thanked “Mr. S”, as he is 
known, for the ten years he gave to ACS. Mr. S. was 
praised for his dedication as the role of principal requires 
hours beyond the school day. He tackled tasks no one else 
wanted to do, and was often the last person out of the 
building after checking all the doors and turning off all the 
lights.  Mr. S. is looking forward to once again being in a 
classroom on the front line of education. 
  
New Principal named at Assumption Catholic School 
 On June 7, 2017, at the school faculty meeting, it 
was announceed that Mrs. Lissette Shumny was selected 
as the school’s new Principal. She will begin her work on 
July 1, 2017 succeeding Mr. Michael Szpyhulsky who 
announced his retirement from the position of Principal 
and return to the classroom at ACS.  During the remainder 
of this school year, Mr. Szpyhulsky  and Mrs. Shumny will 
spend time working together to ensure a smooth 
transition. 
 Assumption Catholic School (ACS) is an AdvancED 
accredited school in Perth Amboy, NJ which first opened in 
1963 with only first and second grades. Today it boasts a 4-
year-old pre-kindergarten through eighth grade. Hundreds of 
students have graduated from ACS including Mrs. Shumny 
herself. A former student and graduate becoming principal of 
her alma mater is history in the making at ACS and possibly 
beyond! 
 After ACS Mrs. Shumny went to and graduated from 
Bishop George Ahr High School in Edison. She then attended 
Rider University where her Bachelor of Science degree in 
Business Administration and Human Resource Management 
was earned. After working several years in the private sector, 
Mrs. Shumny felt a different calling. So when she enrolled her 
oldest child in ACS’s pre-k, she applied for a teaching position 
and was hired. Once all three of her children were attending 
ACS, Mrs. Shumny realized how much she loved teaching. She 
enrolled in St. Peter’s University graduate program and 
attended evening classes until she earned a Masters of 
Science degree in Education. 
 In her thirteen years at ACS Mrs. Shumny has been a 
third, sixth, and seventh grade teacher, Language Arts 
Curriculum Supervisor, and a behind the scene organizer of 
many school wide projects. When asked for her thoughts and 
feelings Mrs. Shumny replied, “It is truly an honor to have the 
opportunity to be Principal of Assumption Catholic School and 
to lead a school that is so close to my heart. My vision for ACS 
is to build on the rich legacy of a strong Catholic identity and 
dedicated teachers as well as chart a new course for our 
future. My focus will be in enriching the curriculum in the 
areas of math, science, and technology by developing new 
partnerships with leading institutions in order to prepare our 
students to be the leaders and innovators of tomorrow.” Her 
enthusiasm, organization, fairness, and sense of humor will 
surely be advantageous in her new position. 

 Please stop by and say Hello to our new Principal. Ask 
questions and hear her  plans for our wonderful school!  
To receive more information about the 2017-2018 school 
year please  call 732-826-8721 or visit us at 

www.assumptioncatholicschool.net 

http://www.assumptioncatholicschool.net/

